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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

The PC meeting was held on the 21st 
June. The date was later than usual due 
to the Covid19 restrictions.

Clerk’s Report – AGAR 2020/21: The 
Clerk presented all the necessary AGAR 
certificates and statements which were 
agreed by the PC. The Clerk would 
publicise the Notice of Public Rights 
from 24th June in all noticeboards and 
on the website. All documents would 
have to be sent to the external auditor by 
30th June. LPC Financial Regulations 
Policy: The Clerk explained that LPC 
financial regulations needed updating. 
She had reviewed the regulations and 
had previously sent out amendments to 
all Cllrs. The new financial regulations 
were agreed and would be added to 
the website. Friends of Lympstone 
Open Spaces (FLOS): The Clerk 
updated all members on the progress 
of the play area refurbishment. She 
explained how hard the FLOS group 
was working to present visuals to the 
community and raise funds. The Clerk 
requested additional funding from the 
PC towards the project and a further 
£10,000 was kindly allocated and 
ringfenced by the Council. This now 
means the PC have a total of £20,000 
reserved towards the play areas in 
Candy’s Field. The Chair also proposed 
that the S106 money from EDDC was 
allocated in its entirety to the play area 
refurbishment. This was unanimously 

agreed. This is a promising start to the 
funds necessary but at least a further 
£50,000 will still be required.  Please 
do get in touch with either myself, the 
Clerk: lympstonepc@gmail.com or Mr 
and Mrs Sissons: robsissons@outlook.
com  lauraksissons@outlook.com to 
share any further fundraising ideas!
The PC would like to say a massive 
thank you to a local child, Andrew, who 
has worked tirelessly holding a weekly 
cake sale and raising £200 towards the 
play area refurbishment.  Thank you, 
Andrew!

S106 Funding: Lympstone Parish 
Council and East Devon District Council 
are working together to improve Candy’s 
Field play area.
What do children aged under 5, 
and young people aged 11 to 14 
want Lympstone’s play area to have 
in it? Children and young people 
that live in Lympstone can find out 
more and have their say using this 
anonymous questionnaire:   https://
w h 1 . s n a p s u r v e y s . c o m / s .
asp?k=162488433175  
If you’re the parent or carer of a young 
person aged under 5, please fill it in with 
them.
NB: All children aged 5 to 11 that go 
to Lymsptone Primary School have 
already had their say at school. They 
don’t need to fill in this form. Anyone 
aged 5 to 11 that lives in Lymsptone 
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but doesn’t go to Lymsptone Primary 
School can use this questionnaire to 
have their say. 
Have your say on how £27,000 is 
spent on facilities for young people 
in Lympstone!  We are asking for your 
help.  If you’re aged 11 to 18 and live 
in Lympstone, please fill in this short 
questionnaire: https://wh1.snapsurveys.
com/s.asp?k=162497877161
Both surveys must be completed by 
5pm on Friday 23rd July 2021.  We, 
and the parish council, would be very 
grateful for any help you could give.  
Thanks, Jamie Buckley, Community 
Engagement and Funding Officer, 
EDDC jbuckley@eastdevon.gov.uk  
Direct: 01395 517569

Clerk appraisal - The Chair proposed 
that the Clerk was sent on CILCA 
training, which was agreed, and a date 
would be set for a full appraisal.  

Reports from the Chairman, East 
Devon District Councillors and 
Devon County Councillors -
The Chairman congratulated both 
Devon County Cllr Trail and Scott on 
being elected to represent the area for 
another four years. County Cllr Scott 
congratulated Cllr Trail on being voted 
as Chairman for Devon County Council.  
Cllr Scott reminded all members of 
LPC that both he and Cllr Trail had 
asked for a four-year plan of issues 

and aspirations for the Parish and 
they would look into them. Cllr Scott 
explained that many roads were being 
reclassified as quieter green roads.  
He also added that any ideas for road 
changes in the Parish could go to him 
directly for further  discussion. District 
Cllr Ingham told LPC that EDDC had 
a new Chairman, Cllr Ian Morris.  He 
explained that there was currently an 
investigation into bullying issues at 
EDDC where officers had received 
‘added stress through intimidation from 
senior figures’. Cllr Ingham added that 
this was totally unacceptable behaviour 
and would be reporting to LPC again 
once fully investigated.

Environment:  Exe Estuary: Cllr 
Staddon reported that the Marine 
Management Organisation was 
investigating the dredged sludge from 
the boat store in the Harbour.  

Lympstone Primary School Sports 
Day – On Wednesday 23rd June, the 
sun shone, and the local primary school 
held their sports day on Candys Field.  
It was a glorious day and parents were 
allowed to attend activities with their 
child’s class during the morning.    At 
lunchtime, there was a socially distanced 
picnic for the children and their parents.  
It was a view to behold, there was a real 
positive, community spirit and a much-
needed boost for everyone.  
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CLOCK REPAIRS
Terence C. Matthews, 

Horologist
Tel: 01395 273563

All clocks repaired, including 
Westminster Chimes, Wall Clocks, 

Grandfather & Grandmother Clocks, 
Dial Clocks, Long Case and Carriage 

Clocks.

Free estimates provided, with house 
visits.

PASSMORE PLASTERING

Telephone: 01392 432872
Mobile: 07952 643513

•	 Domestic and Commercial
•	 30 Years Experience
•	 Internal Plastering
•	 External Rendering
•	 Traditional Lime Plastering
•	 Free Estimates and Advice
•	 Reliable, Professional Service

Gordon Messenger Centre – On 
the 24th June, the Chair and Clerk 
of Lympstone Parish Council were 
invited to a ‘meet and greet’ with the 
Commanding Officer, Lt Col Chris 
Samuel RM, at the new Gordon 
Messenger Centre at CTCRM. The new 
building is open to military families both 
old and new with a variety of facilities 
on offer including a kitchen, outdoor 
play area, large event/activity space, 
meeting and conference rooms and 
all disabled accessible. There was a 
friendly, welcoming atmosphere and it 
is hoped that the new centre provides 
the necessary access and support 
to groups, including welfare and 
mental health. Amongst the regular 
activities planned are coffee mornings, 
playgroups, cadet meetings and training 
sessions. It is estimated that more than 
50,000 serving personnel and their 
families will benefit from the centre over 
the next 30 years, and it will also serve 
as a focal point for many thousands of 
veterans and their families.  

Lympstone Football Club – As the club 
grows in popularity, LFC are looking for 
additional space to play matches and 
train on. If there are any landowners 
who would be interested in helping, 
please contact George Webster at:  
JgeorgeWebster@aol.com

Gentle reminder – Another gentle 
reminder to dog owners.  Please pick 
up after your dog when walking through 

and around the Parish and please keep 
dogs on leads where signage requests.  

The next PC meeting has been 
postponed to the 19th of July, at 7.30pm 
in the Village Hall, when all Government 
lockdown restrictions are due to be 
completely lifted. 

Clerk to the Council: 
Lucy Tyrrell c/o Minnows, Longmeadow 
Road, Lympstone EX8 5LF
Tel: 07890717081
Email: lympstonepc@gmail.com
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PARISH CHURCH

The Family Service on Sunday 18th 
July, 9.30am - with worship band - 
children and families very welcome.  
This service may be the first occasion 
we can all sing again in  church as 
restrictions may be lifted in time.  If so 
we will make the most of the opportunity

Produce Stall will sell local vegetables, 
cakes and other home-made produce 
every Saturday morning from 9.30am 
until the stall sells everything usually 
within an hour.  This has been run 
from under the railway bridge for many 
years and is always popular.Donations 
from your allotment, garden or kitchen 
of fruit, vegetables, flowers, baked 
goods, jam or chutney to name a few 
are most welcome.  The stall runs until 
September 11. 

Welcome to the Mission Community’s 
new curate Jonathan Reynolds, his wife 
Elaine and family.

Lympstone Unlocked is open again 
on Sundays at 6.30pm, for 6 to 10 year 
olds.

Tick Tock for toddlers, babies, mums, 
dads, grandparents and carers 9 to 
11am on term time Fridays in church.

Village Cream Tea The church invites 
all to come inside or out at 3pm on 
Sunday 25 July  and it’s FREE!

Services on the Internet There are 
many services available from around 
the Diocese.  To find on line worship go 
to https://exeter.anglican.org/ which will 
take you to the Diocese of Exeter page, 
then click on ‘Join us’Online’ which 
allows you to select services, worship 
and prayers.  There is a wide selection 
on You Tube too. 
Don’t have access to the web? Then 
try phoning (FREE) 0800 804 8044 for 
‘Daily Hope.’

Mission Communities to combine?  
As announced earlier the Diocese 
has invited the two Exmouth Mission 
Communities to explore working 
together and, in time and with agreement 
all round, to merge into one.  The two 
communities have now formally opened 
a dialogue to explore the way forward 
and to keep all informed as things 
progress.

Jurassic Church - not a reference to 
dinosaurs(!), but broadband has now 
been installed in the church to enable 
live streaming of services and use of 
latest audio/video technology. Jeff, 
Churchwarden.

Brian Mather
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support@electrocomputers.co.uk

Looking for Carpentry in East 
Devon? East Devon Carpentry can 
help. With over 10 years experience 

East Devon Carpentry are at 
your service to provide bespoke 
carpentry throughout East Devon 

and the surrounding areas. I provide 
extensive and imaginative design 
and fitting services to homeowners 
while also catering to small business’.

07510 184 511
eastdevoncarpentry@hotmail.com
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On June 12th 1833 a lighterman by the 
name of Lyddon, living in Quay Lane, 
rose early to catch the ebb tide. He 
lit a fire to cook his breakfast and left 
his cottage at 3 a.m. with the fire still 
burning. At about 6 a.m. his thatch 
caught fire, presumably from sparks 
from his chimney. The fire quickly 
spread to other roofs in that densely 
populated area.
The first fire engine – from Nutwell 
– did not arrive until after 8 a.m. and 
was followed shortly by engines from 
Exmouth and Topsham. By mid-
morning three more engines arrived 
from Exeter and by midday the fire was 
extinguished. By that time most of the 
houses in Quay Lane had burnt down 
and the fire had spread to the other side 
of the Strand as far as the workhouse, 
at the corner of Underhill where The 
Haven now stands.
58 houses were destroyed and 248 
people were left homeless, with nearly 
100 completely destitute. Donations for 
the relief of the homeless started in the 
village that afternoon and were followed 
by collections in Exmouth and Topsham 
as well as further afield, including a 
national appeal.
The Quay Lane area was quickly 
rebuilt, as the Tithe Map of 1839 shows.  
The rebuilding was carried out in brick 
and stone with slate or tile roofs since 

THE HERALD HISTORY SPOT 
The Great Lympstone Fire
produced by Lympstone History Society

the traditional combination of cob and 
thatch was held responsible for the 
rapid spread of the fire. This is why 
those common Devon materials are not 
to be found in this part of the village.  

Graham Banks

ANNUAL ‘RIDE AND STRIDE’

Saturday 11th September provides the 
opportunity for walkers and cyclists to 
visit local churches - and to raise money 
for the preservation of church buildings 
throughout Devon. Most churches have 
refreshments available to welcome 
the travellers! Routes can be as short 
or as long as you like and maps will 
be available in the Parish Church so 
that you can define your preferred 
route in Exmouth, Budleigh Salterton 
or Topsham. This is an enjoyable day 
out for families of all ages - combined 
with as much, or as little, exercise as 
you choose! This year’s event will be 
on Saturday 11th September, please 
book the date in your diaries now!                                                                   
Contact  Basil Strickland on 266935 or 
Basil.Strickland@gmail.com if you want 
more information in the meantime.

Basil Strickland        



Visit safely today!
Call 01392 249 864 or 

visit millbrookvillage.co.uk

Only you 
know when  

you're ready.

When it feels like 
the right time to 
embrace the best 
years of your life... 

...our retirement 
village will be 
ready when 

you are.

Ready to enjoy 
your best years?

Old life
New life

F_IVG_J002443 - Millbrook - Lympstone Herald - FP - July Issue - Hyperlocal.indd   1F_IVG_J002443 - Millbrook - Lympstone Herald - FP - July Issue - Hyperlocal.indd   1 07/06/2021   11:3107/06/2021   11:31
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LYMPSTONE GARDEN CLUB

The Annual Show organised by 
Lympstone Garden Club has been 
cancelled, the uncertainty surrounding 
the pandemic has left insufficient time 
to prepare. However, we can offer a 
full season of talks through the winter 
starting on 26th October with Peter 
Cantrill speaking on Plants that Excite 
followed by our short AGM on 16th 
November and a talk by Lesley Weekes, 
Handy Hints for the Thrifty Gardener, 
more details to follow.

We are fortunate in Lympstone to 
enjoy the full spectrum of both wild 
and garden flowers; many houses are 
adorned with climbing and shrub roses 
and the hedgerows with dog roses plus 
the abundance of annual and perennial 
garden blooms. The footpaths and green 
spaces are well populated with our 
English native plants from buttercups 
and clover to valerian and yarrow, not 
forgetting fragrant honeysuckle and 
many grass varieties catching the wind.  
The garden escapees tiny pink daisies 
(Erigeron) and blue campanula soften 
hard landscape features colonising 

PROPERTY WANTED 
In Lympstone village by local couple. 
2 bed fine, but open to suggestions. 

Permanent home, no chain. 
E: windygardener@yahoo.co.uk

our walls and paved areas, both easy 
to grow! British wild (and garden) 
flowers have wonderful exotic botanical 
names, for example Bellis perennis 
and Taraxacum officinale translate to 
daisies and dandelions.  

Now is the time to enjoy our summer 
colour and feast on the fruits of our 
labours.

Terri Scott

LYMPSTONE BROWNIE PACK

Very sadly, Lympstone Brownie pack 
will be closing at the end of this term, 
as Guiding rules mean there must be 
two qualified guiders present. However 
Lympstone Brownies have been 
invited to join Brixington Brownies from 
September, which is lovely as they meet 
on zoom every week. Brown Owl (Rosie 
Jones) has been running the Lympstone 
Brownie pack for 18 years, and we are 
so sorry to say goodbye to her and the 
Brownie Pack, which has brought so 
much joy to so many people. We will 
be celebrating and saying thank you 
and farewell to Brown Owl for so many 
years of amazing work, on Wednesday 
21st July at 6pm on Candy’s Field at 
a Family Picnic - if you are a current 
Brownie, or a past Brownie or family, 
please do come along to celebrate! 

(Contact suziecreighton@hotmail.com 
for details). 



“WE’RE HERE TO HELP,
NOT JUST WITH YOUR
PROPERTY MATTERS”

WILKINSON
GRANTED

ROGER WILKINSON

G R A N T I N G  W I S H E S  S I N C E  1 9 9 5

www.wilkinsongrant.co.uk
 01392 875000
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A LITTLE GRATITUDE TO TWO VILLAGE LIFELINES DURING LOCKDOWN

Another Lifeline.

Another kind word may I drop
At the door of our good village shop. 
For the lonely and old
The faint hearted and cold
The Staff’s Happy cheer never stopped. 

When there’s no one to speak to like 
that
‘Cept the flowers or the dog or the cat, 
To bury such grief
With a sigh of relief
We go down to the shop for a chat.

Assistants will cease in their task
Just to talk to the sad one in mask. 
With words of good cheer
And lending an ear.
What a wonderful gesture to ask.

So Good Luck to our kind village store
Who has helped our good health to 
restore. 
When Lockdown has ceased 
Prepare a fine Feast
With our thanks from the heart  to 
outpour! 

Anonymous

	
	
	

Original Italian Style & Design  
 

100% Italian Made 
 

VANNI 

 

 

 

Come and take a closer look today? 
  
  

                                                                                          
                                                                                        

Tel: 01392 873612 - Open 6 days a week 
 
 
                                                       

                   
 
 
 
 
 
 

                     21 High Street, Topsham 

                                                   www.petertoshopticians.co.uk 

A kind lady there is named Susannah
For whom we should carry a banner 
‘Cos the cakes that she bakes
And the pies that she makes
Are ALL in the Cordon Bleu manner.

As nice visitors come more and more 
By the trail that leads down by the shore
She warms body and heart
As they queue yards apart, 
With the goodies she serves at her door.

Anonymous



2020 EXETER LIVING AWARDS - PROPERTY BUSINESS OF THE YEAR
“A small, independent practice with national recognition.”

www.hiltonbarnfield.co.uk  •  01395 224 829  
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Correct answers to last 
month’s train tracks puzzle 
were received from: Dave 
& Teresa Field, Dick & Sue 
Francis. This month’s winners 
are Dick & Sue Francis.
Send in your answers this 
month for another chance to 
win a £25 voucher for The 
Redwing.

THE LYMPSTONE CROSSWORD

Set by Tenzing

ACROSS

1. Season me rums exotically (6)
4. Classical composer takes point, and makes for 
the seaside (5)
7. Big bird, somewhat bemused (3)
8. Going off abroad? You’re on! (6)
9. Can all hidden waterways stay on the straight 
and narrow? (5)
10. Ned’s strange finale (4)
12. An idler is confused about a European country 
(7)
14. Floundering trout is sightseer (7)
17. Shimmying hides personal ownership (2)
18. Sad Airship Co - kinky love potions (12)
19. Hit the ground. Lad meets messy end (6)
20. Ointments derived from snot oil (7)

DOWN

1. Hades lost in the dark (5)
2. Regular fare provided by druken males (5)
3. Prediction reveals true colour (3)
4. Alien goes after dollar, and gets the can (6)
5. Let one in to annul, each year (6)
6. Oh daily grind! Time for a break! (7)
11. Money crazy gets you a sugar cake (8)
13. Return Otto, sir! An Italian dish awaits you (7)
14. French composer sticks to tango - go away! 
(6)
15. Spins to swirl around, missing nothing (6)
16. Distraught finder seeks companion (6)
17. Doctor consumes vile coke, and is ridiculed 
(6)



 

Jurassic Fibre’s ultrafast fibre broadband is available  
with the freedom of a 30 day rolling contract for as low  

as £25 per month for 30Mbps.

Find out more at jurassic-fibre.com
or call 01392 345595

We’ve been voted Best New Internet Service Provider 2020!

Buffering 
is history, 

Lympstone!
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CAN YOU HELP?

The village hall trustees have started 
a planned programme to refresh 
each of the rooms at the village hall. 
Post pandemic, we feel it is important 
to ensure that all clubs, groups and 
classes can return with confidence to 
brighter, fresher facilities.
As you can imagine, there is a lot 
of work in the clearing, preparation, 
sanding and painting of each hall and 
we would really appreciate extra help.

The painting schedule for the Main Hall 
is:
Day 1 SUNDAY 22ND AUGUST, PM 
ONLY, Room Clearance 
Day 2 MONDAY 23RD AUGUST, 
Preparation - sanding woodwork
Day 3 TUESDAY 24TH AUGUST, 
Preparation - sanding woodwork. First 
coat emulsion.
Day 4 WEDNESDAY 25TH AUGUST, 
Second coat emulsion paint. Undercoat 
woodwork.
Day 5 THURSDAY 26TH AUGUST, 
Topcoat woodwork.
Day 6 SATURDAY 28TH AUGUST, 
Final topcoat woodwork.
Day 7 SUNDAY 29TH AUGUST, PM 
ONLY, Final and restore curtains etc.

Any half or whole day you offer to join us 
will be an invaluable help to the team.
Please email Carrie at opmcarrie@
gmail.com to let us know how and when 
you can help.

HOUSE WANTED IN LYMPSTONE
Can you help? We are an Exeter 
based family desperate to move 
back to Lympstone to be closer to 
our elderly parents and the primary 
school. 

We’re looking for a 4/5 bed detached 
house, away from the main road, 
with a garden and parking. We are 
very happy to take on a project 
and are in a position where we can 
proceed quickly. 

If you (or someone you know) are 
wanting to sell, we’d love to hear 
from you!

Please phone: 07949 314868 or 
01392 969100.



Donate a bike!
Help us get more people cycling.
Ride On is a bike recycling charity in 
Exeter. Our vision is for a cleaner, healthier, 
and more active city. We refurbish 
second-hand bikes - since 2011 we have 
put over 3800 bicycles back into use in 
Exeter and Devon.

If you have a bike you no longer 
need, why not donate it?
If you can deliver it to the Ride On 
workshop that’s great (see address 
below). If not, we have bike drop-off 
points at the following locations:

- Briar Crescent, Wonford
- Lewis Crescent, Digby (St Loyes)
- Lympstone
- Exmouth

Email info@rideoncycling.org for details
61 Haven Road, Exeter, EX2 8DP

www.rideoncycling.org

Registered charity: 1174055

Lympstone Drop Off Point - 8 Grange 
Close, Lympston, EX8 5DL.

Call Steve Morgan on 01395 276020
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THE RESTORATION OF COMEDY
Restoring theatre to Lympstone

Seventeen months after the last 
Village Concert (on Leap Year Day 
2020), Lympstone Entertainments has 
returned, to entertain us with a play to 
restore our spirits!

Cygnet Theatre, Exeter’s Drama 
School for training young actors, makes 
an annual visit to perform in Robin and 
Judith Telfer’s garden. Last year, of 
course, their tour was cancelled.  But 
now they are back, appropriately with 
a Restoration Comedy, on Sunday 
afternoon, 18th July.

The play they are presenting, She 
Ventures & He Wins, was written in 
1696 by the mysterious “Ariadne”, 
an unknown young woman. Full of 
high spirits and low tricks, cross-
dressing, confusion and deceit, this is a 
delightfully playful comedy, with women 
resolutely on top.

For advance notice of all future 
Lympstone Entertainments 
performances, please visit the website 
on www.lympstone-entertainments.net. 
And you can sign up to the newsletter 
Drumbeat, free of charge, to receive the 
very latest information directly to your 
inbox, by sending your email address 
to contact@lympstone-entertainments.
net.
Harland Walshaw

FRIENDS OF THE CHURCH

Rain threatened, but in the end failed 
to stop our annual cricket match at St 
Peter’s last month and a good crowd 
enabled over £220 to be raised for the 
Friends. Thank you to all who came 
along. Next year I hope to be able to 
report a Lympstone win too!

The sole purpose of the Friends’ 
charity is to raise money to help keep 
our ancient church building in good 
repair. Our major fund raising activity is 
the Lottery which has a monthly draw 
through the year. Usually this starts 
in April  but, as explained in the April 
Herald, we had to postpone ticket selling 
because of Covid-19 restrictions. So we 
put off ticket sales until the autumn and 
will then have 2 winners each month 
from October through to March next 
year. One £6 ticket gives 12 chances of 
winning one of the monthly £25 prizes. 
Ticket selling will begin in August. 
Sales are made door to door but not 
everywhere in the village. So if no-one 
calls on you and you would to buy a 
ticket please do contact me (as below).

Clive Wilson
01395 264753
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BACK TO THE FUTURE - The Return of Cinema to Lympstone

Nov	 Woman at War   
This story of an Icelandic eco-warrior 
is a triumphant and exciting film, and 
unlike anything you've seen before.         

Dec  	 The Personal History of 
David Copperfield
A Christmas treat. Armando Ianucci’s 
hugely enjoyable version of Charles 
Dickens’ great novel of childhood and 
growing up. 

Jan   	 Maudie   
The life of the Nova Scotian folk artist 
Maudie Lewis, brilliantly played by 
Sally Hawkins. Irresistible and heart-
warming.

Feb   	 Il Postino
Our classic film this season tells of 
a shy postman’s friendship with the 
great Chilean poet Pablo Neruda. An 
international gem.

Mar    	 Bait
Tensions between locals and tourists 
in a Cornish fishing village. You have 
never seen a film quite like Bait.

April 	 Wild Rose
Fresh from prison, a Scottish girl 
pursues her dream of becoming a 	
country music star. A truly star-making 
turn from Jessie Buckley.
                	
May  	 The Constant Gardener

Lympstone Film Society’s 2019/20 
season was cut short. We could not 
show our March and April films.  And 
we had to abandon the whole of the 
following season. BUT NOW WE ARE 
BACK, and are happy to announce that 
a new programme begins in September, 
with no fewer than NINE films, including 
the two that were lost to the pandemic. 

The season opens with Knives Out, the 
entertaining American murder-mystery 
starring Daniel Craig, and ends in May 
with The Constant Gardener, based on 
one of John le Carré’s own favourite 
novels. 

Membership is only £20. Join now by 
contacting Helen Dimond: dimond@
hdimond.plus.com (There is a bonus 
film for members at the AGM next 
month, 20th August) Further information 
from www.lympstone-entertainments.
net

PROGRAMMME FOR 2021/22
Sep     Knives Out  
Daniel Craig plays the detective in this 
enjoyable murder-mystery, 	 one of 
the wittiest and most entertaining films 
of the year.      

Oct	 The Two Popes               
Anthony Hopkins and Jonathan Pryce 
are a joy to watch in this unexpectedly 
light-hearted and very funny film.   
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Good old- fashioned storytelling, with a 
terrific pulse of energy. 	 Ralph Fiennes 
and Rachel Weisz are riveting.

LYMPSTONE VILLAGE HALL - 
ANNUAL MEETING AND 
CELEBRATION

We feel like celebrating! We thought 
we should gather together (as long 
as regulations permit) to celebrate 
our first AGM as a CIO (a Charitable 
Incorporated Organisation). The AGM is 
being held in the Village Hall (main hall) 
on 28th July at 7.30pm, and we hope 
some of you will be able to stay on for 
a glass of wine with us. We aim to keep 

the meeting brief, with a report from 
our outgoing chairman Don MIldenhall; 
a financial report from our treasurer 
Steve Morgan; an introduction to your 
Trustees and a welcome from our new 
Chair, Carrie Darby. All those living in 
the parish are welcome to attend. We 
hope to see you there! 

Mary Turner, Secretary.
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useit
your key to secure storage
h

Woodbury Business Park • Woodbury • Nr Exeter www.house-it.co.uk

East Devon District Council fund a not-for-profit 
loan scheme for homeowners and landlords*.

We understand the expense of maintaining your 
home and we work with you to take the stress out 
of funding repairs, improvements or adaptations.

We see you as an individual, not a credit score. 
Our knowledgeable team of advisers will guide 
you through the process of applying for a home 

improvement loan.

For a no-obligation assessment 
or more information visit 

www.lendology.org.uk or call 01823 461099

Heatherton Park Studios, Bradford on Tone, Taunton, TA4 1EU

*subject to eligibility



21

HATS OFF TO SOUTH WEST WATER!

Heathfield Allotment Trust (HAT) are 
celebrating the arrival of 30 new Water 
Butts courtesy of South West Water. 
The grant which was applied for and 
awarded in April, is worth nearly £1,000 
and will help the Trust reduce the use 
and cost of ‘town’ water. And rainwater 
is so much better for the plants too!

Trustees Mandy, Carrie & Sue, pictured 
here unpacking the delivery, along with 
the other Trustees are so grateful for the 
support the team at South West Water 

have given them – especially Holly 
Corns. The Water Butts have been 
allocated to plot holders who have a 
shed or greenhouse without an existing 
rainwater harvesting system or to run 
in series with an existing one.  All they 
need is a bit of guttering or connections 
to get these water butts filling up fast. 
You may not want the rain but the HAT 
team do!

Carrie Darby
Heathfield Allotment Trust
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GCSE & A LEVEL SCIENCE TUITION 
by an experienced, current, science  
teacher. All science subjects to GCSE  
and also A level Biology taught. 
Tel: Mark Moffatt on 07730 877889

CURTAINS, BLINDS & SOFT 
FURNISHINGS MADE TO ORDER
Items using clients’ own fabrics or 
choice of fabrics can be offered.
T: Sarah 07711005670 
E: Madedevon@yahoo.com

PIANO with a VIEW Lessons for all 
ages, beginners and improvers, “purely 
for pleasure” and ABRSM exams to 
Grade 5 (Practical and Theory). Tel: 
Judy Joss (BA Mus, Dip Ed) on 01395 
222749 or 07939 126190.  

GARDEN JOBS - Jenny Moon
Jenny is still digging for Oxfam. £10/
hour, all to Oxfam. Tel: 01395 708850  

HOLIDAY COTTAGE Cosy cottage 
in centre of village. One double room 
and further room with bunks. Minimum 
3 nights in low season and 4 nights in 
high season. Call Pete or Jan on 01395 
488123

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE - 
Carpentry, Flooring, Fencing, Gates, 
Decking, Bathrooms, Kitchens, General 
Repairs. Free advice & estimates. 
James Waddell 01395 263496 THE 

SMALL ADS
OLD DAIRY B&B AND 
HOLIDAY COTTAGE, LYMPSTONE 
3 spacious B&B rooms
and 2-bedroom self-catering 
cottage. Secure, private parking.  
Contact: Den & Jules 
01395 275679 / 07595 540562  
E: info@theolddairylympstone.co.uk  
www.theolddairylympstone.co.uk 

PROPERTY & HOUSE MAINTENANCE
TREVOR HARRIS
Please contact Trevor on:
L: 01395 223916 or M: 07969 231333
e: trevor.harris1@sky.com

SIMON AND JACKIE QUICK
THE LOG MAN AND LOG LADY
For all your log, coal, kindling and gas 
supplies. Tel: 01395 267490

MATHS TUITION  Experienced  tutor 
available to teach primary to GCSE level 
maths.  Reasonable rates  Tel: Jane 
Moffatt on 279952  or 07730877889

COLYTON 11+ THIS SEPTEMBER? 
Places still available for mock 11+ 
CEM tests on 4 July, 22 August, 5 
and 11 September, at Lympstone 
Village Hall. For more details 
contact Jane. M: 07730 877889 or 
E: janepmoffatt@gmail.com
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ITEMS FOR SALE
Mama’s & Papa’s Aria Pushchair, 
with tray: £20
2 Wooden Cots in good condition 
with mattress: £20 each
Wooden Cot with adjustable side in
good condition with mattress: £25
Wrought Iron Child Safety Fire 
Guard - will fit large fireplace: £15
3 Collapsible Mothercare High 
Chairs - wipeable: £10 each
Phillips Avent Electric Bottle 
Steriliser: £15
Recent use by grandchildren only. 
Please tel Liz Tooke: 07976 974752

DISCLAIMER This news letter is compiled from emails sent to the editors by 
numerous people and very little of the information is checked before publishing 
which is done in good faith. Rob and Claire Hilton, Editors

ADVERTISING RATES FOR 2021 - HELD AT 2020 PRICES!!
Advertisers who book 6 issues will effectively get one advert free, and those who 
book 11 issues (i.e. a 12-month period) will get 2 adverts free.

ADVERT TYPE MONTH HALF YEAR (6 issues) YEAR (11 issues)

Full  Page £100 £500 £900

Half Page £50 £250 £450

Quarter Page £25 £125 £225

Boxed Advert £15 £75 £135

SMALL ADS (min. charge £5)

Example: 5 lines of less £5 £25 £45

Example: 7 lines or less £7 £35 £63

Example: 10 lines £10 £50 £90

Copies of the Lympstone Herald are delivered free to every household in Lympstone 
(approx 1100) every month with further copies being sold through the village shops. 
Please send your enquiries to Steve Morgan : sjmorgan222@gmail.com

WITHALL’S HOUSE BED AND 
BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 
home close to the heart of the 
village. Ample parking and flexible 
accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 
Hardy on 01395 488123 Or visit www.
lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk

SUMMER HOLIDAY READING 
SUPPORT
Extremely experienced teacher 
available to work with younger children 
(approx 5-9 years of age), to boost 
reading ability and secure general 
literacy skills. For more details tel 
Michelle on 01395 274740 for an 
informal discussion.
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The FLOS group have had an exciting 
month! We now have three companies 
exploring schemes to refurbish Candys 
Field Park, if we can get enough 
funding, there is the potential to make 
this happen before the end of the year...
 
As set out in the last Herald, there is a 
gap between the money we have and 
the money we need, so to help reach 
the target, we have been applying for 
grants and looking for support from 
local businesses and individuals. There 
are opportunities to sponsor individual 
pieces of equipment with a personalised 
plaque, have your branding or name on 
signage or to simply remain anonymous.

It’s a tough challenge raising money, 
but fortunately we’ve had some help 
from some of the younger members of 
the community!

“My name is Andrew and I’m 8. I started 
doing my cake sale because I go to 
Lympstone Primary School and we all 
use the playground a lot. Currently all 
the playground has is a train, playhouse, 
one swing and a tower which used 
to have a slide that got taken away 
because it was broken.
I really wanted to get a new playground 
as soon as possible, so I thought I 
could do a cake sale. My mum thought 
it wouldn’t work because of covid-19 but 
I was confident, so with the help of my 
sister Erin (who is 3) I set to work. Lots 
of people helped by making cakes or 
buying things. In less than one month 
we raised a whopping £182.36! We are 
going to do two more cake sales on the 
14th of July and the 28th of July from 
4-5pm opposite The Globe, so we hope 
to see you there! 
Wait until the next herald to find out 
how much we have raised! I hope lots 
of other children will raise money too so 
we can have a nice playground to play 
on soon!”

To donate, please go to our GoFundMe 
page https://gofund.me/94d46d60 or 
scan the QR code on the left.
Contact us directly
07812 657767
robsissons@outlook.com
lauraksissons@outlook.com
Thank you to everyone who has 
supported us already.

FLOS - CANDYS FIELD UPDATE


